Commission in session pursuant to adjournment at the Courthouse in Bowling Green, County of Pike, State of Missouri;
Bill Allen, Presiding Commissioner, Present
Tom Wallace, Eastern Commissioner, On Phone
Brock Bailey, Western Commissioner, Present

Brock Bailey called the meeting to order at 9:00am and moved to accept the agenda as presented. Bill Allen seconded the motion. Brock Bailey, yes. Bill Allen, yes. Tom Wallace available via phone.

Brock Bailey made a motion to accept mail and approve bills as presented. Bill Allen seconded the motion. Brock Bailey, yes. Bill Allen, yes.

Carolyn Wisecarver, PCDA, met with the Commission regarding,

- -Louisiana sidewalk grant project. Documents have been signed to proceed with the grant.
- -Discussed Frankford sidewalk grant project from the park to the school. Carolyn is going to discuss partnering with the Frankford park board and the school district for possible right of way.

Commission met with Tim Jacobs, Lingle Security, to discuss strengths and weaknesses of the Courthouse security program.

Olivia Ledford, Treasurer, met with the Commission to discuss CD's. The Treasurer's office will seek the best rates locally.

Commission had a phone conference with John Lloyd (Lloyd's Lock), about electronic fob entrance on the North door of the Courthouse to be utilized by Law Enforcement and Offenders. This would prevent Law Enforcement and offenders from using the metal detector and being in the line to enter the Courthouse. Bill Allen will contact United Systems to place computer hardware in the vicinity of the North entrance. John will plan to re-key exterior door on the East side of the Courthouse. Location was determined to be in the "mop room", East side of the hall, and United Systems will plan to install wiring.

Commission met with Nathan, security, Discussed confidentiality and sensitive courthouse information. No concerns on issues have been identified, just a preventative conversation. Nathan requested additional security safety to be personally provided at no cost to the county. Commission indicated he was permitted to have their own safety equipment.

Stephen Korte, Sheriff, met with the Commission to discuss LE issues.

There being no other business before the County Commission, the meeting adjourned until April 8th, 2024, at 9:00am.

Laura Stumbaugh County Clerk Bill Allen, Presiding Commissioner

Tom Wallace, Eastern Commissioner

Brock Bailey, Western Commissioner